
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING                                                                                                April 7th, 2025 

The Rush County Drainage Board met at 10:06a.m. April 7th, 2025 with the following present; Ron 
Jarman, Kenny Aulbach, Jeff Wilson, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary. Also 
present Doug Hall and James Ramsey. 

The minutes of the meeting that was held on March 24th, 2025 were approved and signed by 
Jarman, 2nd by Wilson. Motion carried.  

RUSH COUNTY DRAINAGE ORIDANCE 
Landrum/Kiel Drainage approval. Board made motion do not require drainage plan by Jarman, 2nd by 
Wilson. Motion carried.  
 
WEBB/WILLIS/MULL OPEN 
Surveyor stated that the outlet is washed out.  Surveyor stated that he will find out more and get 
back with the Board.  Surveyor stated that Dierkman wanted to put a tile in open drain. Surveyor 
stated it would take a 42’ pipe and he would come up with a cost estimate.  
 
 
CARR/STANLEY TILE 
Surveyor stated there was damage to the outlet and he will find out more and let the Board know.  
 
NEW HIRE 
Surveyor let the Board know he hired his surveyor apprentices and he will be starting on Monday 
April 14th.  
 
Jarman asked what we need to do about the flooding out on Colorado Drive, surveyor stated that 
would be highway issue and he would get with Jerry and go out there to see what needs to be done.  
Aulbach mentioned looking into constructing a drain to help with the flooding issues here. 
 
Ramsey let the Board know that Eli Murray and Glendenning are done.  
 
With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by Jarman. 2nd by Wilson.  
Motion carried.   
 
 
 
 
_________________________   ___________________________   ____________________ 
Kenny Aulbach   Ron Jarman    Jeff Wilson 
 

 


